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Whatõs On? 

HISTORY  TALK  on August 7th - Riot, Resistance 

&  Reform, Main Hall from 6:30pm. 

CIRCLE  CINEMA  will be showing Darkest Hour 

(PG) on Sunday, September 2nd. Doors open 

6:15pm for 7:15pm screening. 

HERITAGE  FESTIVAL  on Sunday, September 9th, 

11am - 3pm. 

ESTATE WALKING  TOUR, Sunday, 16th September. 

HISTORY  TALK  on September 18th - A History of 

Chocolate, Main Hall from 6:30pm. 

HERITAGE  TRUST Open House Forum on Sunday 

September 30th at 2pm. 

MARGARETôS FISH & C HIP  QUIZ  on Saturday 13th 

October, 7.30pm start. 

F 
rom the Chair 

 Dear Moor Pool residents, 

 What a glorious summer and I hope you are 

enjoying this lovely sunshine. I am going to keep this 

month's update shortish and sweet. The main shout out 

goes to the annual Moor Pool Heritage Festival which 

takes place on Sunday 9th September from 11am until 

3pm. Barbara's update contains lots more information 

about the day. I would urge you to get involved. We are 

always on the look out for volunteers to help set up, run 

and clear down. So please get in touch with Barbara if 

you can give an hour or two on the day. Or, if you are 

not able to volunteer please come along with your 

family and friends to enjoy all Moor Pool has to offer 

and more. And spread the word far and wide. Don't 

forget to flush out your 20p's for our fundraiser to help 

fund the restoration of the main hall toilets. 

A couple of practical things to share as well this month. 

Firstly rents. Many Moor Pool residents are tenants and 

we are aware of some increases in rents in recent 

months. Whilst the MRA does not get involved in 

advising people, as it is not our field of expertise, we 

are here to help point you to those who can help should 

you have a problem with your rent or tenancy. You 

should talk to your landlord first and see if the problem 

can be resolved. If not, Birmingham City Council's 

Northfield Service Centre include a housing advice 

service and their phone number is 0121-216-3030. You 

can also find a wealth of useful information online via 

www.gov.uk/privaterenting. If you do not have Internet 

access it is available at Harborne Library. 

On the subject of housing and particularly for residents 

who are new to the estate I would like to draw your 

attention to the Moor Pool Character Appraisal 

document which you can find on the MRA website 

www.moorpool.com or via Birmingham City Council's 

website. As Moor Pool is a conservation area the 

character appraisal provides you with essential 

information about planning should you be considering 

any changes to your property & surrounding land. This 

is intended to ensure the unique character & heritage of 

Moor Pool is conserved. 

Let's hope this glorious weather continues through the 

summer & that the sun shines in Moor Pool for the 

Heritage Festival. Save the date - SUNDAY 9th 

SEPTEMBER between 11am and 3pm. See you there. 

Best wishes, 

Sal 

Sally Bourner 

Chair of Moor Pool Residents' Association 

salbmoorpool@gmail.com 
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Sunday 2nd September 

7:15pm (doors open 6:15 pm) 

Darkest Hour (PG)    

September O
scar W

inner 

presents... 

{ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Ƙƻǘ ŦƻƻŘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΣ ǎƻ 
ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƘŀǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ōƛǘŜ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŬƭƳΦ 
.Φ¸ΦhΦ5Φ 

bƻƴ-ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ϻр όϻн ǳƴŘŜǊ мсύΦ aŜƳōŜǊ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ϻнΦ 
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǝŎƪŜǘǎϪŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪΣ 
ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ όǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƛƭƛǘȅύΦ 

{ŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜǾƛŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ 

ƛƴŦƻϪŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

ǿǿǿΦŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 
Moorpool News & Wine 

Please support your local shop 

Donõt Get in a Flap! 

If your Duck does not arrive, gets 

eaten by the dog, you want an 

extra copy or live off the estate, 

then current and past issues can be 

downloaded from our web site at 

ǿǿǿΦƳƻƻǊǇƻƻƭΦŎƻƳΦ 

Publication Dates 

Closing Date Publication Date 

нфǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлму hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлму 

нпǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлму 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

нсǘƘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмф CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлмф 

ноǊŘ aŀǊŎƘ нлмф !ǇǊƛƭ нлмф 

нрǘƘ aŀȅ нлмф WǳƴŜ нлмф 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ƭŜǧŜǊǎΣ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ ŎƻǇȅ 
ŦƻǊ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŘǳŎƪϪƳƻƻǊǇƻƻƭΦŎƻƳ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ŘŀǘŜΦ 

Forthcoming Events 

/ƻũŜŜ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ [ŀǎǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ 
[ƻǿŜǊ IŀƭƭΣ млΥол-мнΥлл 

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǳƎǳǎǘ тǘƘ 

/ƛǊŎƭŜ /ƛƴŜƳŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нƴŘ 

IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ фǘƘ 

wŜŀŘƛƴƎ DǊƻǳǇ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ моǘƘ 

9ǎǘŀǘŜ ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ¢ƻǳǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мсǘƘ  

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ муǘƘ 

atI¢ hǇŜƴ IƻǳǎŜ  {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ олǘƘ 

CƛǎƘ ϧ /ƘƛǇ vǳƛȊ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ моǘƘ  

/ƛǊŎƭŜ /ƛƴŜƳŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нмǎǘ 

aƻƻǊ tƻƻƭ aŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нтǘƘ  

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ сǘƘ 

/ƛǊŎƭŜ /ƛƴŜƳŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нƴŘ 

{ŀƴǘŀΩǎ {ƭŜƛƎƘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ уǘƘ 

{ŀƴǘŀΩǎ DǊƻǧƻ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ фǘƘ 

/ŀǊƻƭ ²ŀƭƪ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мсǘƘ 

P̙̈̒̐̎̕ ̗̈̊̌̚̚ are available on 

Winterbourne Lane. For further details, 

please contact the Hall Manager on  

0121-426 2908 or e-mail 

manager@moorpoolhall.com. 

Secrets of the Setters 

By Artemonas 

Two more ways to try and look at clues this month.  

Sometimes you will find the answer contained in the 

words of the clue.  For 11 across the definition is óthe 

plantô and the answer is óirisô which is from óa fair  

islandô . The word ófromô gives the hint that the answer 

might be found amongst the words that followed.  

Instead of ófromô it could be óamongstô, ópart ofô or 

óincluded inô, as well as other similar phrases. 

Another possibility is that alternative definitions of 

words in the clue give the answer.  For example, in 19 

across óin the pastô is the definition of the answer. An 

alternative word for óyearnô could be ólongô and óa 

chanceô could be óa goô.  Put all those together and you 

get óLong agoô which is the definition of óin the pastô 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǎƳ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

ƻǿƴ ǎǘǳũΦ    CǊŀƴƪ ½ŀǇǇŀ 

!ƴ ƛŘŜŀƭƛǎǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇǎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ōŜ 

ǇǊƻǎǇŜǊƻǳǎΦ    IŜƴǊȅ CƻǊŘ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ 
!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŎƻũŜŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ 
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We are all very concerned about the state of the Moor Pool 

so the Trustees thought it would be helpful to explain what 

the Trust has done here. 

We have worked with the Bowling Club to ensure the pipe 

which feeds the pool has been repaired at our expense.  Over 

12m of pipe has been renewed and the leak sealed.  We will 

continue to liaise with the Bowling Club to ensure the 

bowling green remains fully dry and will pick this up with 

them.   

We have recognised that the Fishing Club has a limited 

membership and have previously suggested ways whereby 

they could seek to grow their numbers.  We also provided the 

Fishing Club with a new more efficient and quieter aerator in 

September 2017, together with a machine to assist in de-

silting the pool.  Both of these purchases were at the Trustôs 

expense.  It is a matter therefore of some regret that this new 

aerator was not fitted for some 10 months.  The Fishing Club 

has now fitted this in the week of 23rd July 2018; but 

unfortunately not in the agreed position to reduce noise 

nuisance for neighbours.  The Trust has also funded the 

purchase of appropriate blackthorn hedging to replace the 

very inappropriate leylandii planted by them earlier in the 

year.  The Trust has therefore made every effort to support 

the Fishing Club in its endeavours.   

It appears that these measures have not been coping with the 

exceptional weather.  With no significant rain since June 16th 

there is no ground water running through the pipe, and the 

Update on the Moor Pool Moor Pool Heritage Trust 

aerator, while helping the fish stocks, also serves to increase 

water loss through evaporation.  The pool is not alone in 

this, as we have seen from pictures of reservoirs and canals 

etc on the television news.   

The Fishing Club are solely responsible for the maintenance 

of the pool under its lease but there is little that either they 

or the Trust can do to cope with this extended dry 

spell.  Some efforts have been made by the Fishing Club to 

remove the silt from the Pool but clearly more is 

needed.  We will be interested to see their research on bore 

holes and their costs in due course.   

In the longer term we are commissioning a full ecological 

survey to look at how we preserve this precious part of the 

Moor Pool Estate and how its beauty and leisure-friendly 

facility (which is presently gated off) might be made 

available more widely to the community.   

I do hope this helps explain the Trustôs position and thanks 

to everybody for expressing their concerns. 

We are always open to question and welcome debate, as I 

make clear in each issue of the Moor Pool óDuckô.  My 

contact details remain simon56.stirling@gmail.com, or 

07757 790539.  I attend most MRA coffee mornings.  The 

Trustôs Annual General Meeting was held in March, so we 

intend to initiate an óopen houseô forum welcome to all in 

the early autumn.  This will be held on September 30th at 

2pm.  We look forward to seeing everybody there. 

Simon Stirling, Chair 
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Moor Pool Skittles Club 

Despite the stormôs best efforts, the 

skittle alley was unscathed and we 

are back playing after a short gap to 

have the fire exit cleared ï skittlers 

are obviously made of strong stuff or 

maybe itôs just that we love 

playing!!! At the moment we are still in our Summer 

Season playing on Monday nights from 7.30p.m, with 

the occasional Wednesday ï contact 

tsuzanne444@gmail.com for info re Weds. The Winter 

Season effectively starts on Monday 8th October; there 

will also be a ladyôs session on Wednesdayôs and a 

menôs session on Fridays. Access is via the steps to the 

circle tennis courts and the lower hall, then there are 

three quite steep steps up into the alley. Unlike ten-pin 

bowling alleys we donôt have any ólabour savingô 

devices unless you count the ball return trough! We do 

have a ball-ramp for anyone who finds it difficult to 

bend. While there is a competition element the main 

emphasis is having a good time! We would love to 

welcome visitors and show off our amazing alley ï so 

do come down and óhave a goô! 

For more information contact 

keithwinkley@blueyonder.co.uk 

Circle Cinema 

On Sunday, September 2nd, 

we will be showing the Oscar 

winning Darkest Hour (PG). 

Doors open 6:15pm for 

refreshments, film starts at 

7:15pm. 

In May 1940, the fate of Western Europe hangs on 

British Prime Minister Winston Churchill, who must 

decide whether to negotiate with Adolf Hitler, or fight 

on knowing that it could mean a humiliating defeat for 

Britain and its empire.  

The usual selection of refreshments will be on offer 

with hot food, including baked potatoes with a choice 

of fillings, so why not join us for a chat and bite to eat 

before the film?  

Tickets cost Ã5 for non-members, and Ã2 for members 

and those under 16, available on the door or can be 

reserved online at tickets@circlecinema.co.uk. 

Future dates for your diary will be October 21st and 

December 2nd. Watch this space for further details. 

ƛƴŦƻϪŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

ǿǿǿΦŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

____________________________________________ 

Women's Institute  

The next meeting of the Harborne 

Village WI will be in Moor Pool 

Hall on Tuesday 12th September 

at 7 pm, when we have a talk by 

author Nichola Gould on The 

Birmingham Suffragette 

Movement. 

Come and join us for a relaxing couple of hours, make 

new friends over a cup of coffee and piece of  cake.  

We discuss all sorts of topics and try different 

activities throughout the year, itôs well worth the 

Membership of only Ã20.75 for the rest of the year or 

pop along as a new Visitor, pay Ã5 on the door.  For 

more information email: 

harbornevillagewi@gmail.com 

Club & Society News 

The Circle Tennis Club 
57 The Circle, Harborne 

B17 9DY 

Your local members-only 
tennis club. 

¶ New members always welcome. Visit the 

club website for more information. 

¶ Social tennis every Sunday 10.00 - 13.00 

¶ Menôs and Ladiesô social tennis evenings 

¶ Adult and Junior Coaching 

¶ Monthly Social Tennis Mix-in Competitions 

¶ Menôs and Ladiesô inter-club  league teams 

For more information on all the above and 

to join, visit www.circletennisclub.net 

!ƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŎǊƻǎǎǿƻǊŘΥ 
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!ŎǊƻǎǎΥ мύ ¢ƘƛǊŘ !ŎǘΤ рύ 9ƭōŀΤ фύΣ млύ мнύ aǳŎƘ !Řƻ !ōƻǳǘ bƻǘƘƛƴƎΤ ммύ ƛǊƛǎΤ мпύ !ōƧǳǊŜΤ мсύ 
5ǊŀƎƻƴΤ мфύ [ƻƴƎ ŀƎƻΤ нмύ 5ƛŎŜΤ нпύ !ȊǳǊŜΤ нрύ ƻƛƭ ŘǊǳƳΤ нсύ 9ŜƭǎΤ нтύ [ƻƴƎ ƭƛǎǘ  

5ƻǿƴΥ мύ ¢ŀƳŜΤ нύ LƴŎǳǊΤ оύ 5ŜŀǊ {ƛǊΤ пύ /ǊƻǿƴǎΩ сύ [ƻƻƳƛƴƎΤ тύ !ƴǝƎŜƴǎΤ уύ /ŀƴǘΤ моύ ¢ŀƭƭ 
ǘŀƭŜΤ мрύ WƻƴǉǳƛƭΤ мтύ wŜŘ CƭŀƎΤ муύ wƻŎƻŎƻΤ нлύ !ŎŜǊΤ ннύ /ƻǊƎƛΤ ноύ {Ƴǳǘ  
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Club & Society News ŎƻƴǘΦΦΦ 

Lynnõs 

Childminding 

Services 

¶ hC{¢95 ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ  

¶ wŀǾŜƴƘǳǊǎǘ wƻŀŘ .ŀǎŜŘ 

¶ мрҌ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 

¶ .ŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ !ƊŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ŀǊŜ 

¶ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ IŀǊōƻǊƴŜ 
tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

¶ CǊŜǎƘƭȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ƘƻƳŜ ŎƻƻƪŜŘ 
ƳŜŀƭǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ 

¶ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀŘƘƻŎ ŎŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

¶ CƛǊǎǘ !ƛŘ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ 

¶ /ƘƛƭŘ /ŀǊŜ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ 

For further information, please call 
07930 309957 or e-mail 

lynn-fletcher@hotmail.com 

Moorpool Reading Group 

Celeste Ngôs second novel is in a middle class, placid 

suburb where everything is planned, from the layout of 

the roads, the colour of the houses, to the success of its 

residents. No, this is not the Moor Pool, but Shaker 

Heights in Cleveland, USA. 

Nobody represents the towns values more than long 

term resident, Elena Richardson who soon clashes with 

the areas newest resident, the mysterious artist Mia and 

her daughter Pearl. Both families soon find their lives 

intertwined, with all of Elenaôs children drawn to the 

mother-daughter pair. 

A custody battle between a family adopting a Chinese-

American baby and the biological mother soon splits 

the town and pits Elena and Mia on opposing sides 

making Elena determined to uncover Miaôs secrets at 

devastating costs. 

Little Fires Everywhere explores the nature of 

motherhood, art and identity, and the danger of 

believing following he rules can avert danger. Oh, and 

thereôs a fire. 

The next Book Group meeting takes place on 13th of 

September and we will be discussing óA Gentleman in 

Moscowô by Amor Towles. 

Perminder Singh  

Moorpool Reading Group 

Nettlefold Notes 

At the end of May we celebrated the first anniversary 

of the Grand Opening with an informal picnic ï and 

again the weather was good! Over the year it has 

become clear that small children are particularly fond 

of visiting. So things move on. Maintaining the lawn is 

a regular fortnightly job ï do you have two hours to 

spare about twice a year during the season? - Please 

contact us! 

Over the last year our wildlife-friendly planting plans 

have been implemented little by little as the plants 

become available ï often from seed or cuttings or by 

begging (but never stealing) ï Moor Pool in Bloom 

helps us here. We have also planted some dozen trees 

which will grown to varying heights and also bushes 

which will produce both good blossom in spring a 

fruits in autumn are now establishing themselves. Most 

plants take the first one or two years putting down 

roots, then they're off!  

Our ancient apple tree was badly hit by the snow but 

has been expertly tended and we hope it will survive. 

Spring was a good time to visit. We trust our (English) 

bluebells and wood anemones will establish themselves 

more strongly as the next few years come up but at the 

time of writing the heat has slowed everything down. 

 A number of more substantial works are planned or 

being considered. Already completed is the final stretch 

of the perimeter fence,  at the junction of Margaret 

Grove and Park Hill Road (behind the landmark 

weeping willow.) This will make the garden completely 

enclosed and also allow us to open up the wooded 

space right up to the line. We envisage a child-friendly 

den building area. Other projects which will happen 

after consultation - when we have the money. 

We hope you enjoy this quiet green haven. Your 

comments and help are always encouraging and 

volunteers are welcome. 

Follow Nettlefold gardens on Facebook and Twitter for 

more updates: @Nettlefold Gdn    www.mpht.co.uk 

____________________________________________ 

Circle Cycling 

Would you like to learn to ride 

a bicycle this summer, or 

renew your confidence?   We 

can help you achieve this.  We 

have a selection of new loan bikes and helmets you can 

borrow and a trained local instructor to help you. 

Please call: Peter Stroud on 0776 340 7810 for more 

information.   
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Moor Pool Heritage Trust Update 

What a difference two months makes!  Back around 20th 

May, we were enjoying the start of the beautiful summer 

and looking forward to lots of Moor Pool activities 

but....................... 

......................then comes the late afternoon of Sunday 

May 27th with its thunderstorms and rains of epic 

proportions.  Having to reverse and turn round on a 

flooded Lordswood Road or then seeing water 

spurting out of drains on Court Oak Road was just a 

foretaste of the damage I saw later that day to the 

Lower Hall and surrounding parts of the Circle. 

Fortunately no-one here was hurt, nor was anyone flooded 

out of their homes, unlike residents in Selly Park.  But the 

power of the water was plain to see ï and this was a 

mixture of rainwater from the skies and heavily 

contaminated sewage water coming up from the drains ï 

and enough to dislodge a fair amount of the paving and 

floor bricks alongside the tennis courts. 

Many will have seen on social media some of the photos 

from that Sunday night or the following Monday morning.  

The cellar of the maisonette on The Circle was flooded out 

ï and weôd like to thank the tenants Caroline and Dom for 

their perseverance and patience ï and the Boiler Room was 

full of water (fortunately the boiler was unaffected and 

most of our equipment was on a raised platform).  And 

keep in view that this water was sewage in part. 

And then turning to the Lower Hall, the force of the water 

was sufficiently strong to dislodge much of the historic 

original parquet wood block floor, washing up into the 

kitchen area too.  The neighbouring Circle Tennis club 

room was equally affected.  The Lower Hall is no longer 

useable for the time being. 

We have since been working extensively with our insurers 

Zurich and their appointed loss adjusters, Sedgwick.  The 

number of claims coming from the Birmingham area 

clearly caught everybody off guard for the first few days.  

The raw sewage has now been pressure washed away and 

we have had almost three weeks of non-stop blower and 

dehumidifier operation in the Lower Hall, boiler room and 

maisonette basement to dry these areas out.   

So where do we go from here?  Keep in view that the Hall 

is Grade II listed and so Birmingham City Councilôs 

Conservation Department is an important stakeholder. 

We agreed with Sedgwick and Birmingham City Council 

that an independent survey be carried out into the state of 

the wood block floor.  This concluded that it would be 

possible and preferable to put it back together again (rather 

than scrapping it).  We are now seeking quotes from 

heritage wooden floor specialists for the floor to be 

reassembled.  This may be a painstaking process but we do 

want the floor to as close to our original as possible.   

The render around the room will need replacing and again 

we are seeking quotes from the appropriate heritage 

specialists. 

The outside paving will need replacing and/or repairing. 

We are reviewing the state of the Lower Hall kitchen. 

So thereôs plenty to do to get the Lower Hall ship-shape 

again over the next months.  The Skittle Alley is however 

fully serviceable.   

The Trust would like to thank everyone for their best 

wishes over this difficult period and to thank hirers for 

their flexibility as we have attempted to fit everyone 

into the Upper Hall. 

But our activities carry on notwithstanding all of this.  

Barbara outlines the extraordinarily wide range of 

groups who use our facilities and looks forward to 

Septemberôs Heritage Festival.  Rachelôs education 

focussed work has continued with a couple of excellent 

talks, further school visits, den building in the Orchard 

and the growing popularity of the Ageing Better 

Allotment.   

We have started work on the waste land next door to the 

Buildersô Yard off Wentworth Gate with a couple of 

clearance days.  This will create a Support Area for our 

Educational activities and Allotment Association, 

including a log cabin, greenhouse, toilet and plant rearing 

beds.  New gates will be fitted, the log cabin is ordered 

and full ground clearance in line for the next couple of 

weeks.  The next stage will be to decide on and order the 

ground surface, and this may well be similar to the surface 

seen on the Nettlefold Garden path. 

We continue to support preparatory works towards the 

next significant projects.  We await the heritage architectôs 

ideas and plans on the Upper Hall entrance hall and toilet 

refurbishment (including disabled access and hot water); 

and we hold a favourable quote on the renovation of the 

Square Garages.  Nothing yet is set in stone, and the key 

aim is to understand potential costs and timetables, 

thereby enabling us to work out funding and priorities.  

We are also conscious of the risks of management, time 

and cost over-stretch.   

These will be significant projects and would need funding 

through a mixture of grant monies, local donations and 

fundraising.  So please do get behind the fundraising and 

volunteering events which our invaluable Fundraising 

Committee lay on.  The quizzes have been great this year.  

Donôt forget EasyFundraising 

(www.easyfundraising.org.uk) ï I booked our family 

holiday through this and raised a sum in excess of Ã30.  

And note the Moor Pool Festival on September 9th and do 

save your 20ps for the pee campaign for the new toilet 

refurbishment. 

As Trustees, we are very open to feedback, whether 

through Barbara Nomikos (manager@moorpoolhall.com) 

(0121 426 2908) or myself (simon56.stirling@gmail.com, 

07757 790539).  

Thank you again to all of our supporters, to the users of 

the Trustôs facilities and to my fellow Trustees, volunteers 

and the Trustôs employees for their energy and 

perseverance over the last couple of months.  Thank you 

to all who attended the clearance day on July 15th.  Enjoy 

the hot summer and we look forward to the Heritage 

Festival.   

Simon Stirling, Chair 
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Work Experience éLast month we welcomed final year 

University of Birmingham student who assisted with a 

variety of administrative duties, here is what she had to 

say about her experience with MPHT: ñMy name is 

Tabassum Riasat and I studied Ancient History and 

Archaeology at the University of Birmingham. During my 

five-day Micro-internship scheme, I learned many things 

on what it takes to run a heritage site like Moor Pool. I 

was given the opportunity to learn what it takes to be an 

admin in heritage sites such as the meetings, invoicing as 

well as producing and distributing posters and leaflets. 

My time at Moor Pool was made more enjoyable and 

memorable due to the friendliness of the locals who 

would always come to say hello despite not knowing me. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank 

Barbara, Rachel and Jill who have made my five days 

here very memorable and pleasant.ò 

Main Hall Regular activities  The Main Hall has been 

busy with a variety of activities which has included Brum 

Swing Exchange Tea Dance at the start of the month 

Messaround Playôs Lifeôs A Beach which brought the 

beach to Moor Pool. Availability of the Main Hall for 

regular activities is now limited due to temporarily 

accommodating as many Lower Hall groups as we can, 

until the Lower Hall is back in use.  

We are delighted that we have OneDay Theatre Group 

starting at Moor Pool Hall in September, introducing term

-time Theatre Classes for everyone from babies to 

toddlers to adults, with professional teachers with years of 

experience. Weekly classed will be as follows: Tuesdays: 

9:30am and 10:30am (50 mins duration) ñTiny Dancersò 

-  music & movement for preschool children under 5.  A 

fun and exciting class with Bubbles, instruments, flags, 

songs and rhymes designed to develop communication, 

confidence and gross motor skills. We create a positive 

and welcoming environment for learning, development 

and giggles all round. (Not a drop off class) Thursdays 

4pm - 5.20pm - ñOneday Theatre School minisò Drop off 

class for children aged 5-9 yrs. A performing arts class 

culminating in a show and share performance at the end 

of every term. The class encompasses dancing, drama and 

singing as well as fun games and exercises designed to 

improve confidence, speaking skills and focus. 

Thursdays 5:30pm - 7pm ñOneday Theatre Schoolò This 

is a drop off class for children aged 10 - 14 years. A 

performing arts class culminating in a show of work at the 

end of each term. Focusing on honing and refining 

performance skills, we use dance, drama and singing as 

well as games and exercises to produce happy and 

confident young performers.  Wednesdays 7.30-8.30pm: 

Adults  For more information & to book, contact 

hello@onedaytheatre.org or call 07792811562 

Also starting in September is Momôs Boxercise with 

Kerry Cox, our resident pregnancy & postnatal fitness 

specialist, who will be launching a 3rd weekly postnatal 

exercise class in the Main Hall. Her Boxercise for moms 

Update on Hall Activities  ŦǊƻƳ Barbara Nomikos, Hall Manager 

class combines boxing training (without getting hit!) and 

exercise in a fun, stress busting session, underpinned by 

key principles of postnatal recovery. Starting Thursday 20 

September, 10.30-11.30am, and like all sessions there 

will be a babysitter in class to help with the little 

ones.  Contact Kerry on 07970 287043, 

at femalefitnessmatters@gmail.com or check out her 

website: www.femalefitnessmatters.co.uk  

You can find out about other activities that go on at Moor 

Pool by subscribing to our newsletter or on our website. 

Running for Moor Poolé.I have decided to run the 

Birmingham Half-Marathon this year on 14th October & - I 

will be running for Moor Pool Heritage Trust! I hope by 

doing this I can raise more money for the community, 

which can go towards improving the historic community 

facilities which will have a positive impact on improving 

the quality of the experience of those that use them. The 

next fundraising project will be improving access and 

upgrading the toilets so you could say I will be running for 

the loos! Please support the cause and sponsor me by 

searching for Barbara Nomikos Half Marathon at http://

uk.virginmoneygiving.com , even a small amount will 

make a difference. 

Sunday 9th September 11.00-15.00pm we celebrate the 

Moor Pool Heritage Festival and past and present life on 

the estate, and its activities. As part of the programme 

confirmed are baby ballet, rhythmtime, Irish Dancing, 

Anvil Chorus, karate and self-defence demos, Sovereign 

Brass band at the Circle and more! Come along and take 

part or be entertained. It is a day to celebrate Moor Poolôs 

heritage and the community ethos that is such an important 

part of this. Our newer and older groups will be involved 

to celebrate the continued use of the historic community 

facilities, there will be displays, cake sales, barbecue, fete 

games, performances, trails and tours, face-painting and 

bouncy castle! As we are fundraising for Moor Poolôs 

toilet refurb which will include making them more 

accessible, start saving your 20ps for our 20 pees at the 

Circle challenge! 

Competition: This year the competition for the festival 

will be to Make A Moor Pool Skittle out of a Toilet Roll 

Tube! Bring your tubes along on the day and we will add 

them to create our very own toilet tube skittle alley that 

you can have a go at knocking down on the day! You can 

use whatever materials you want and even create 

characters. 

Speaking of toiletséif you at a loos-e end on 9th 

September please get in touch if you fancy volunteering at 

the Festival in the following roles- even if itôs just for an 

hour ï every little helps: 11.00-15.00: - Tea Room - Fete 

games - Meet & Greet ï Leafleting OR set or baking 

cakes ! 

Volunteering: We enjoyed a lovely sunny day at our 

recent volunteer outing to Winterbourne House & Gardens 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ уύ 
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Although formal education sessions have now finished 

until the schoolsô open again in September, there is still 

a lot going on education-wise around Moor Pool. The 

óGrowing Togetherô allotment sessions are continuing 

every Wednesday afternoon between 1pm ï 3pm until 

the end of August thanks to funding from Ageing 

Better and The Grimmitt Trust. These sessions take 

place in the Education Allotment near the Buildersô 

Yard. Despite the dry weather, the area is looking great, 

thanks to help from many in the Moor Pool community. 

The area has transformed from a very overgrown plot at 

the beginning of the year to an allotment that the 

community of Moor Pool can be proud to call their 

own! Even if you havenôt been to a Wednesday 

afternoon session yet, itôs not too late to pop along and 

see whatôs going on. We are hoping to keep the 

allotment tidy through the winter, with a view to 

starting up the óGrowing Togetherô group again early 

next year, and everyone is more than welcome!  

Currently our Lego sessions are on hold, while the 

Lower Hall is out of action, but that hasnôt stopped us 

from inspiring the next generation of builders, 

architects and town planners with a Den Building 

session which ran in July, with many marvellous dens 

created! We will be running another Den Building 

session on Saturday 22nd September between 10am ï 

12noon in The Orchard, which is just off The Circle. 

This drop-in family friendly session is free of charge, 

so if you have a budding Le Corbusier in your house, 

just bring them along! 

Thanks to all of you who came along to the local 

history talk about Carless Avenue a few weeks ago. 

Beryl Beavis gave a fascinating talk about the area and 

the Carless family, and many thanks must go to her for 

putting together a first rate talk about the history of the 

Carless family. The next talk will be all about the 

history of protest in Birmingham, and will take place in 

the main hall on Tuesday 7th August. After that, there is 

the opportunity to find out about the history of 

chocolate, with Lydia Duffy giving her presentation on 

the 18th September.  As always, tickets will be available 

in Raj's shop beforehand, or can be reserved by 

contacting me using the detail below.   

Lastly, I would like to thank staff and students from 

Baskerville who have been helping out around the 

Bowling Green and in the Education Allotment; their 

work has been invaluable as we continue to keep things 

going and growing during this very dry spell. I would 

also like to thank Barbara Iken and Jenny Buchan who 

came along to a local history school session with 

Education Update ŦǊƻƳ Rachel West, Education Project Officer 

Harborne Primary School just before the end of term. 

Barbaraôs reminiscences really brought Moor Pool to 

life for the pupils, and I recently received a lovely pack 

of thank you letters from the three classes who 

attended, which really demonstrated how much they 

got out of hearing Barbara talk about her memories of 

living on Moor Pool. It was a great way to finish off 

the academic year, and Iôm looking forward to using 

Moor Pool to inspire many more pupils when I return 

in September.  

Rachel West  

0121 426 2908 

education@moorpoolhall.com 

and very interesting and informative garden tour, a lovely 

opportunity to see the house and gardens of Moor Poolôs 

founder, John Sutton Nettlefold.  Please get in touch if 

you would like to help volunteer at the Moor Pool 

Heritage Festival, which isnôt possible to run without all 

additional support!  

Upcoming Events: 

Food at Twelve Cookery Club ï Cookery club is back 

for the Summer and cooking up a storm! Wednesday 8th 

August 10.30-13.00: MINI CHEF PASTA MAKING. 

Suitable for 4-6 year olds. Thursday 9th August 10.30-

13.00: SUMMER EATING -PICNICS & 

BARBEQUES. Suitable for 7-12 year olds. Tuesday 

14th& Wednesday 14th August 13.00-16.00: TEEN 

COOKING. Suitable for 13-17 year olds. 

Wednesday 22nd August 10.30-13.00: SUMMER 

GNOCHI. Suitable for 7-12 year olds. Thursday 23rd 

August 10.30-13.00: FRENCH SUMMER. Suitable for 

7-12 year olds. Contact Bethan on 0791260518 

www.foodattwelve.com  

Mess Around Play: HAPPIMESS ï Tuesday 7th 

August 13.30-14.30 (Main Hall). Come along to this 

messy play session, and join this colourful wonderland 

with activities such as pizza making, cup cake decoration, 

and getting messy with glitter sparkle spaghetti and mud 

kitchen, and leave the clearing up to us!  Suitable for ages 

6months ï 5years but older siblings also welcome for the 

Big Kids corner! Contact Kelly on 07533439428 

www.messarounduk.com/birmingham 

SIGN UP TO OUR NEWSLETTER ON THE 

WEBSITE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE 

FURTHER DETAILS ON UPCOMING NEWS!  

Barbara Nomikos (Hall Manager) 

manager@moorpoolhall.com  

Hall Office: 0121 426 2908 

www.moorpoolheritagetrust.org.uk 

Update on Hall Activities cont.. 
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Oceanic Fresh Fish 

Family business established 1991 

Coming to Moor Pool with a selection 

of fresh fish. 

Every Tuesday from 4-5pm. Mobile 

van by the Pool in Ravenhurst Road. 

Tel: Stuart 07918106209 

Email: Stu-Gilbert@sky.com 

J  PF   

 

 

 

Decoration 

¶ tŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ 

¶ ²ŀƭƭǇŀǇŜǊƛƴƎ 

¶ LƴǘŜǊƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ 
9ȄǘŜǊƴŀƭ ²ƻǊƪ 

¶ CǊŜŜ 9ǎǘƛƳŀǘŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ !ŘǾƛŎŜ 

/ŀƭƭ WƻƘƴ ƻƴ 

лттфмннутуо 


